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PMA & ILWU Provide Update on Contract Talks 
 
SAN FRANCISCO (June 4, 2014) – Negotiations for a new labor contract covering nearly 20,000 
dockworkers at 29 West Coast ports are continuing. The Pacific Maritime Association (PMA) and 
the International Longshore and Warehouse Union (ILWU) have been engaged in talks since 
May 12.  A media report suggesting a suspension in those talks was inaccurate. Both parties 
remain at the table and are working to reach agreement on a new coast-wide contract. The 
current six-year contract expires on June 30, 2014.  
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